

May 1, 2005

LETTER OF RECOMMENDATION

To Whom It May Concern: 

Mr. Amil Ahmad Ilham, S.T., M.I.T. has asked that I prepare this letter of recommendation to support his application to continue his study to pursue a Doctorate Degree (Ph.D.) in Electrical and Computer Engineering or other related area in Information and Communication Technology (ICT).  I do so with great enthusiasm.

I first met with Mr. Ilham in 1995 when I just came back from completing my Ph.D. in the United States of America. He was a senior student at the Department of Electrical Engineering, Hasanuddin University, Makassar, INDONESIA, where I myself have been with since 1983.  Taking several of my classes, Mr. Ilham caught my attention for his excellent results of my tests and exams. I recruited him as the grader of my freshman and sophomore classes. He did his job very well, showing that he was very interested in the higher-education system and academic world in general. He also enthusiastically assisted me in doing several research projects granted to the Department by the national telecommunication company and national research institutes. This young man had an extensive experience very early in his academic career.  

After his graduation as the best in his class of 1997, Mr. Ilham took an opportunity to work in a newly established telecommunication company. The company introduced the implementation of wireless-telephony in the area, so Mr. Ilham took this very rare opportunity to extend his professionals knowledge and skills in the frontier of ICT. The project was completed in 1998, and Mr. Ilham returned to the campus life to join us in the Department as an active faculty member. He went to Australia to continue his study and came back at the end of 2003 with a Masters degree in Information Technology. His Masters thesis was on Scalable Vector Graphics (SVG), which was marked as “High Distinction” to indicate his very high competency in doing academic research activities.  

Not long after his return to the Department, Mr. Ilham was appointed as the Chairman of a Diploma (Non-Degree) Program run by the Department. This is a three-year professional education program to produce middle-professionals in Electrical Power Engineering and Telecommunication Engineering. With his leadership and dedication, Mr. Ilham has run the program very successfully. He has proven himself as a potential academician his country desperately needs currently and, moreover, in the future.  

I have been so thoroughly impressed by Mr. Ilham’s technical competence in his field, and that he showed a very high motivation to continue his study, I wholeheartedly and strongly recommend him for any opportunity to pursue a higher degree programs in his filed. I strongly believe that after given an opportunity to continue his study to the Ph.D. program in your country, Mr. Ilham will surely come back to our Department as a very qualified person, as indicated very clearly by his past experience.

Should you wish any further information, please feel free to contact me, and I will be very pleased to respond to your inquiries.

With kindest regards,

Dr. Ir. H. Rhiza S. Sadjad, M.S.E.E 












 



